Dear Mr. Coyle:

I am writing to thank you for doing the phone interview with us on July 29. Though you may not regard them as such, your recollections concerning your activities in November, 1963 are of substantial historical value to researchers with an interest in the assassination of President Kennedy.

As we discussed on the phone, we would now like to do a taped, face-to-face interview with you on [DATE]. This interview would be conducted by me and Mr. Jeremy Gunn, another member of the ARRB staff, and would principally be for the purpose of getting a clean, "for the record" account of your experiences. I will also bring a few documents for you to review. Some will be historical records from the 112th INTC Group, while others will be passages from books or publications wherein various researchers have speculated about your duties on the day of the assassination and its aftermath. I expect the entire interview will take approximately two hours.